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Meeting Minutes 
 

 Donna Danson opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and asking everyone to introduce 
themselves. 

 Donna then stated the purpose of the meeting, which is to come together as a group to help each 
other grow. 

 Donna stated that she had not received any corrections for the last set of Meeting Minutes, so as 
of now they are approved. She had a copy with her if anyone wanted to review them. 

 Ed Ward gave the EOC update 
 Hope to attend hurricane conference; may get 1 person from each district to attend. This would 

be the first time in 3 years that they’ve been able to go 
 State Hurricane Exercise at Camp Blanding in May. State ECO will test their Continuity Of 

Operations Plan (COOP) by shutting downing and moving to Camp Blanding, real time. Will be 
a replay of hurricane Francis. 

 DOT is spending most of their time on critical infrastructure, such as assessing bridges. 
 Chris Dolan gave the City of Gainesville TMC update 

 Small observation cameras are being installed at intersections throughout Gainesville 
 Will be able to log in through Smart Traffic to view these camera images; passed out card 

that is attached 
 Also on Twitter @GACSmarttraffic 

 Will be installing fiber this weekend on SW 13th St from 16th Ave to Williston 
 Have not received complaints regarding Archer Road ramp closure 
  

 Donna stated that the RISC update is being postponed until the RISC debrief after this meeting. 
 Laurie Windham gave the construction project update 

 Nearing completion of Main St project – handout attached 
 April 29th – University and Main St intersection will close for the weekend 
 To be completed early to mid-June  
 Archer Road project – actively working 24 hours 
 Newberry NB exit ramp started, adding right turn lane and widening left turn lane to create a 

2nd left turn lane to end up with 2 right and 2 left turn lanes 
 There has been confusion about the ramp being closed during construction. This is not the 

case, only later in the project, early next year when the other three ramps are resurfaced; 
those will be closed for 5 to 6 hours each but during night hours.   

 Conducting outreach efforts for affected parties regarding Archer Road and Newberry project. 
Laurie stated that if anyone knew of anyone that needs more information and would like to be 
on the list, please forward her that information.  

 SR 26 overpass 
 Completion expected in May 
 Challenges with asphalt application on connector roads 
 Bruce Strickland asked about missing asphalt near the railroad crossing on SR 26, people 

nearly stop to cross the tracks and has nearly caused accidents; Laurie answered that it 
has been brought to the attention of the engineer and she would remind him again 

 Bruce asked about westbound SR 26 approaching the new overpass. He stated there are 
no delineators or RPMs indicating that the road curves and anticipates that drivers would 
likely continue straight going toward the cul-de-sac. The reflectors on the cul-de-sac add 



further confusion about the road alignment during dark hours. Laurie stated that she would 
alert the engineers.  

 US 301 project – between Waldo and Orange Heights finished pavement last week, just tying 
up loose ends now, such as sod.  

 Donna Danson led the Incident Debrief 
 Donna – Incident where truck hit I-75 overpass on March 8. 

 Donna shared photos from Gina  
 Donna thanked everyone involved for the excellent work and success of the repairs. 
 Bruce Strickland made the following comments on the incident: 
• The reason the bridge was hit was the extendable boom was likely not retracted 

completely, approximately only 2 to 3 inches too high 
• Contract for repairs awarded in afternoon, only a few hours after the incident 
• 5 out of 12 beams needed repair 
• FHP did an outstanding job handling MOT 
• By 6 pm that night a contractor was on scene. Most of the work was done at night. 
• 2 lanes on interstate were open throughout the project.  
• ASO and GSP responded 
• Road was completely opened in 21 days; 3 days ahead of the 24 allowed days 
• Special provisions made for transporting in order to expedite construction 
• $35,000 worth of damage to machine/truck that damaged bridge.  
• No one was injured 

 Donna asked Chris to state how the Gainesville TMC aided in disseminating information to 
the public about the incident. Chris said they made some timing changes throughout the 
day and also sent information out via Twitter. They also informed several agencies around 
the city and county. Philip Mann added the Gainesville TMC was activated as their 
Emergency Management Center. Philip is a member of the City’s Emergency Management 
team along with 2 other members from the police and fire departments. This team made 
the executive decision to activate. The TMC/EOC was staffed the entire day with 3 
agencies represented and response was coordinated from there with FDOT, FHP and 
Alachua County Sheriff’s Office.  

 Ryan Crist commented on how the Jacksonville TMC aided in disseminating information 
about the incident. He stated info was posted to 511 via phone and web regionally and 
statewide. They also coordinated with District 5, 7 and the Turnpike to post messages to 
their DMS boards. 

 Donna stated the Jacksonville TMC activated the plane and University Towing to check 
progress of the construction so current information would be circulated.  

 Donna emphasized everyone worked together as a Team. 
 Laurie stated Gina was on scene immediately and was informing media. 
 Superior was contractor hired to repair bridge 
 Estimated $500,000 worth of damage to bridge 

 Donna noted it seems that several bridges have been hit recently, since there were about 3 
incidents within a week. She asked if there was something that could be done to prevent this. 
Bruce stated it is the operator’s responsibility to verify the high of the vehicle so when 
approaching a bridge he can quickly assess whether or not he will be able to pass. Laurie 
suggested the incidents be reviewed individually to determine the primary cause. From there it 
could be determined whether training is necessary or perhaps greater enforcement of current 
regulations.  

 Team Concerns 
 Alachua TIM newsletter 

 Donna explained Jacksonville has a monthly ITS newsletter that keeps team members on 
the First Coast informed of activities and projects in the area.  



 People in Jacksonville have appreciated it and it is not limited to the TIM team. 
 Asked if team members would like to have one for this area 
 Donna asked if Chris would be interested in leading this. He said he would pass it on to 

Matt, but Matt already does a report.  
 Donna promised to send a couple samples of the ITS newsletters to all Alachua TIM 

members 
 If such a newsletter is desired a ‘task team’ would be set up. 

 Announcements 
 Next meeting June 8, 2010 
 FHP has a new Director of FHP, Colonel David Brierton 

 Patrick Odom was asked to give an update on news from Central Office 
 There is a new TMC in Pensacola, are discussing deployment of Road Rangers there 
 Turnpike added 900 hours of Road Ranger service per month.  

 Pete Vega provided an update of FDOT District 2 ITS and 511. 
 With hurricane season coming, Pete reminded everyone 511 is a tool for TIM team members. 

He asked if an evacuation occurs please send info by calling *FHP and request troop G, 
extension 122 or dial 904-301-3700 Ex. 122 

 511 system is statewide so info can be sent far and wide very quickly 
 Jacksonville TMC has had connection to the Gainesville TMC and hope this will be beneficial 

during games. The information can be posted to 511. 
 Received an email about a bill in congress for smarter communities.   

 The bill will pick 6 cities in US as test cases for ITS and technology.  
 Gainesville already has a good system, could be contender. 
 The result would be funding for more projects to improve system and fill current needs.  
 For more information, talk to the local MPO. 
 UF could be partner for research 

 Smart Phone Application for Road Rangers 
 Road Rangers typically communicate via radio 
 Some districts use laptops or tablets 
 An application was made for a smart phone that took less than a year to deploy in 

Jacksonville.  
 Has been a lifesaver 
 Radio traffic dropped approximately 70% 
 Could work for other agencies as well 

 Ryan – INRIX 
 Real time speeds on I-75 
 Is on test server but will soon be implemented in SunGuide 
 Travel times will be available via phone and web 
 Pete stated this will facilitate Jacksonville notifying Gainesville of incidents. 

 Pete 
 District 5 project to install cameras at county line 
 Should be done this summer 

 Donna reminded everyone to please send comments on newsletter idea 
 Pete thanked FHP and reminded everyone this week is “Telecommunications week.”  
 Donna stated if no one had anything else, we would begin the RISC Debriefing Meeting. 

 
Meeting Adjourned 
 
















